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FROM THE SUPERVISOR’S DESK   

 As we roll into the summer, we all have 
shifted to a “new normal” as our country’s 
response to the pandemic has continued since 
March.  At this point there isn’t much to say, 
other than I hope all are doing well, staying 
healthy and safe.  The continuously changing 
orders, regulations, and guidance from the state 
and federal level  have presented challenges to all 
involved in government, as well as in everyone’s 
personal lives. 
 Since March the Town has posted updates 
to operational plans on the Town’s website, 
Facebook page, and the Nextdoor.com site.  As of 
the beginning of June, all Town of Pendleton 
facilities are closed to the public and anyone 
needing assistance may contact the Town by 
phone, email, and USPS mail.  Also, there is a 
dropbox at the Town Hall for anyone who needs 
to drop-off paperwork to a Town office.  All 
Town offices are operating and responding to all 
requests in a timely manner.  Once we reach the 
point where it is operationally safe to once again 
open offices to the public, we will. 
 The challenges of the pandemic and the 
resulting negative economic impact on the Town 
have necessitated various cancellations.  The 
Town’s annual July 4th fireworks display has 
been cancelled due to the uncertainty of large 
gatherings of people and also the cost.  Also, the 
annual summer recreation program has been 
cancelled due to similar concerns.  We are all 
optimistic and hopeful that we will be able to 
have such events in 2021. 
 During the past few months the Town has 
worked to remain in compliance with regulations 
related to the COVID-19 pandemic and this 
resulted in the closing of Town parks, 
playgrounds, basketball courts, tennis courts, and 
the roller hockey area.  Signage and barricades 
have been placed as appropriate and we ask that 
people continue to respect these closures.  Once 
we are legally allowed to open these recreational 
areas, we will.  Keep in mind that local law 
enforcement remains updated by the Town and 
patrol will enforce the rules. 
 As many people have found themselves at 
home with extra time, the usage of local trails has 

increased significantly.  The new trail along the 
canal operated by the NYS Canal Corp. has been 
very busy and it’s great that it was completed and 
open prior to this spring.  The Town’s trail 
system has also seen a lot of use and also brought 
to light a few issues.  In May the Town Board 
temporarily closed the trail to motor vehicles (e.g. 
ATVs) and directed the Highway Department to 
begin work to address wear and tear from years 
of use.  We also are working on putting together a 
group of volunteers to help shape the future of 
our trail system as there is still much work to do.  
Stay posted for updates as the Town continues to 
address its trail assets. 
 The need to eliminate gatherings of 
people has also necessitated the cancellation of 
Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals 
meetings and public hearings.  Chairmen and 
members of these boards are anxious to get back 
to work and as soon as they are cleared to do so, 
they will.  We apologize for any inconvenience 
this has created for the public, but the open 
sharing of information with the public and public 
feedback is essential for the items brought to 
these boards for consideration.  Thank you for 
your patience. 
 During this time some areas of 
government have slowed down a bit, but within 
the Building and Code Enforcement office, life 
has been quite busy.  The folks working in this 
office are dedicated and do a great job.  Please be 
patient as a busy town like Pendleton provides a 
constant stream of work in the areas of building 
permits, inspection, and code enforcement.  Also 
know that they have the backing of the Town 
Board to consistently and uniformly enforce the 
Town of Pendleton Town Code, irrespective of 
who or what is 
involved. 
 Throughout 
the news media 
over the past few 
months there have 
been many articles 
about the financial 
concerns local 
governments have 
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PENDLETON VETERANS 
ASSOCIATION 

 

 I cannot think of a way to 
start this article without 
commenting on the current state of 
our country, state, town and 
personal life. We all have felt 

upheaval in our everyday activities like never before. 
Sacrifices will have to be made but I have confidence that 
America will return to normal. Hopefully normal will be 
better than before. 
 That being said the Pendleton Veterans 
Association (PVA) has not stood still. Our Board of 
directors have been meeting regularly via phone or 
internet, and we managed to modify, delay and even 
cancel some of our initiatives that we planned going 
forward. All of which were in the spirit of social 
distancing. 
 A list of initiatives that were affected are as 
follows: 
 April, May, PVA general meetings were canceled. 
 Memorial Day wreath laying ceremony was canceled 

to the public. 
 4th of July celebration participation was canceled. 
 Pendleton Farm and Home days celebration 

participation was canceled. 
 Citizen Preparedness Training program co sponsored 

by PVA was canceled. 
 The PVA also had to modify our annual flag sale 
normally held on Friday and Saturday of Armed Forces 

week. In substitution for the flag sale we have instituted a 
never ending flag sale. Same made in USA flags and 
delivered to your home. Call Gordie at 625-4470 or Tom 
at 210-3015 to order. See town web site for price list. 
Thanks to all that have called and ordered flags. 
 The PVA is proud to announce that we have 
awarded 3 cash scholarships to graduating Starpoint 
seniors who are directly related to a veteran. The 
recipients this year are, Julia Beutel, Ashleigh Cottrell 
and Alexander Mansfield.  We anticipate continuing that 
initiative annually into the future. 
 Hope everyone got to witness the Air Force 
flyover on May 12th. A nice tribute by the Air Force for 
the first responders and medical workers fighting the 
pandemic. 
 The PVA also participated in a surprise retirement 
celebration for Chief Master Sgt Michael Zimmerman on 
April 30th after 33 years in the Air Force. You may 
recognize his name as he is the current President of the 
Starpoint School Board. Congratulations and Thanks for 
your service Mike! 
 In closing, please keep an eye on the electronic 
billboard in front of Town Hall for our next meeting date 
after our summer recess. It is currently scheduled for 
September 2nd, at 1:00pm. 
 Stay healthy!  Greg Metzger, Board Member 

  

“Be SOMEBODY that makes  
everybody feel like a SOMEBODY.” 

- Brad Montague 

“Hate cannot drive out hate, 
only LOVE can do that.” 

- Martin Luther King, Jr 

“Everyone you will ever meet 
knows something you don’t.” 

- Bill Nye 
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PENDLETON SENIORS 
 

The Pendleton Seniors have been unable to meet 
recently because of the coronavirus. The usual monthly 
trips around Western New York and beyond have been 
suspended as well. 

 We are all looking forward to seeing each 
other and enjoying those delicious potluck lunches, as 
well as once again being able to “hit the road” traveling 
to new places as well as familiar destinations. 

 We would welcome you to join us when 
things are back to normal. Keep any eye on the Town of 
Pendleton website, www.pendletonny.us, or give me a 
call at 625-8789 for updated information. 

 Our monthly meetings take place at noon 
on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at The Wendelville 
Fire Hall, 7340 Campbell Blvd., North Tonawanda. Just 
bring a dish to pass or a $5 donation if you are a 
Pendleton resident age 55 or older. 

 The trips are open to all Pendleton 
residents and you can contact Beverly Richardson at 434-
7609, Doreen Neilson at 692-6652, or Carol Moeller at 
625-8769 for details. 

 Please remember members of the Armed 
Forces and our Veterans.  Thank you,  

Joyce Lane, President 

looking to the future.  Niagara County towns rely 
heavily on sales tax and several other forms of revenue 
shared by the County.  For April we have already 
experienced a 30% decline in such revenue and 
anticipate this trend to continue for quite a while.  The 
Town Board has already taken steps to cut expenses as 
we do not want to have to make-up the loss through 
property taxes.  Everyone can do their part to help by 
shopping in Niagara County as much as possible and 
responding to the US Census.  Population does matter in 
some situations and therefore an accurate count is 
essential. 
 Finally, I’d like to thank all involved in making 
sure that Town of Pendleton operations have continued 
since March.  Without the professionalism, dedication, 
and patience of our town’s employees, the past few 
months would have been much more stressful than it has 
actually been.  As we move forward and continue to 
work to get “back to normal”, there are a lot of good 
people I can rely on to help. 
 As we look to the summer I hope everyone 
remains safe and healthy.  If you have any questions or 
concerns, please feel free to contact the Town Hall or 
me directly.  Joel 

(Continued from page 1) 

“There is a ‘Fountain of Youth’:  
It is your mind, your talents,  

the creativity you bring to your life  
and the people you love.  

When you learn to tap this source,  
you will truly have defeated age.”   

~ Sophia Loren 

The secret to living  
WELL and LONGER is… 

eat half, walk double, laugh triple  
and love without measure.  - Tibetan Proverb 

“Age is an 
issue of mind 
over matter. 
If you don’t 

mind,  
it doesn’t 
matter.” 

- Mark Twain 

“I have many problems  
in my life. But my lips  

don’t know that 
-They always smile.” 

- Charlie Chaplin 
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HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 
 

COVID-19.  This is certainly a time we will never 
forget.  We were ALL affected by the coronavirus one 
way or another.  My thoughts and prayers go out to any 
of you that lost a loved one due to this terrible virus.  
Many things change and shape our lives; this is one that 
nobody saw coming or wanted.  I’ve seen some amazing 
people adapt their lives and come through this unscathed 
and I’ve seen some people that did not.  Short term future 
is totally changed and long term is still unknown.  I’m 
hoping for some sort of normalcy with some minor 
changes but time will tell. 

As for the Public Works Department, we did cut 
the crew into half shifts for approximately 1 month to try 
to be as safe as possible.  As of now we are back to full 
operation with as many precautions as possible and are 
adapting the best we can. 

This is as I always say, “When it’s time to mow 
grass everything we do is ready for us.”  This includes 
building & grounds maintenance, changing equipment 
from winter to summer, road work, drainage, and 
anything else we can get our equipment and manpower 
to. 

Our road budget at this time has been cut from 
$250,000 to $100,000 therefore nothing major can be 
planned.  I will try to do some minor patching of the 
roads that are in need and wait to see if anything changes 
with the funding. 

We are also adjusting to some manpower issues 
but I always adjust to that. 

We will hopefully try to get to some of the 
drainage problem areas.  As most of you know Pendleton 
is a very flat town and it’s hard to keep up with storms of 
2” or more of rain. 

One of the other tasks this year is to do some 
work on the 4-wheeler/ATV path.  If you haven’t heard, 
the Town Board has it closed to ATV’s until we evaluate 
and do some grading.  Since many of you have had to 
stay home from work the blacktop path has gotten a lot 
more use.  We will also use our tractor with a broom on 
the back to get the blacktop swept and clear as much as 
possible. 

We “own” the trail from Townline Road to 
Lockport Road that crosses Killian, Meyer, Campbell, 
Feigle, and Mapleton.  The State “owns” the one that 
runs from Robinson to Tonawanda Creek along the Erie 
Canal. 

The goal is to have the 4-wheeler/ATV path back 
open by July if possible.  If and when it opens, anyone 
using it must obey the rules which include staying off the 
blacktop but most importantly respect anyone walking/
biking on the blacktop path. 

Keep in mind, we do not chip brush from July 
4th to Labor Day.  We will try to get through the town 
every 2 weeks otherwise.  As a reminder, please place 
brush on the shoulder of the road with the butt ends 
facing the road and spread out instead of large stacked 
piles.  Also, we will not chip brush that tree companies 
place out to the road. The purpose to our chipping is 
general yard clean up and is not intended for lot clearing 
or contractors’ trees. 

We also mow our roadside ditches twice a year, in 
the spring and in the fall.  Our off road drainage ditches 
get mowed late summer into the fall. 

As of this writing, the playgrounds remain closed 
and other activities like tennis are partially open using the 
new “social distancing” guidelines as well as wearing 
masks when not able to maintain a safe distance.  We will 
adjust with regulations as time goes on. 

Please be safe and careful.  As always anyone 
with special needs, seniors, and veterans, do not hesitate 
to contact me with your concerns. 

   Jeff Stowell 
   Highway Superintendent 
   jstowell@pendletonny.us

    (716) 625-8033 
 

Please tell your advertisers 
you saw them in the 

Pendleton News! 
 

If you wish to advertise, please call  
Alex Krull of Kax Solutions & Services 

at 716.909.8698 
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FROM THE WATER/SEWER BILLING DEPARTMENT 
 

 Well, it looks like winter is finally over!  Sure took long enough.  Was hoping we could have a nice spring 
before the hot weather settled in but it looks like we will be going right into summer for the last week of May. 
YOU CAN NOW PAY YOUR WATER BILLS ONLINE!  AT:  WWW.PENDLETONNY.US 
  

 Water/sewer bills are mailed out by the last Friday of January, April, July and October.  If you do not receive 
your water bill by the end of the first week of the following month please contact the billing clerk at (716) 625-8833, 
ext. 111. 
 If you are selling your home you must first notify the water department at (716) 625-8033 as soon as possible 
to schedule a MANDATORY WATER LINE INSPECTION; and second notify the billing clerk at (716) 625-8833 
ext. 111 with the date of your closing so that a final read can be scheduled.  There is a $50.00 fee for the inspection 
which only takes about 15 minutes to complete. Water bills are not forwarded, so you will need to provide us with 
your new mailing address as soon as possible. 
 Please remember that there is a surcharge for unpaid water/sewer balances levied to the Niagara County Tax 
Bill.  Any balance remaining after 4:00 pm on Friday, September 18, 2020 will be assessed a $100.00 surcharge!  If 
this applies to you, a letter will be sent to you before the surcharge is assessed. 
 Please remember all of the men and women in our Armed Forces, past and present. 
 Wishing everyone a safe and enjoyable summer!                                                Rita Dispenza, Account Clerk 

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT THE TOWN OF PENDLETON DOES NOT MAKE ADJUSTMENTS TO 
WATER/SEWER BILLS FOR SPRINKLER SYSTEMS OR THE FILLING OF SWIMMING POOLS. 

PENDLETON LIONS CLUB 
 

The Pendleton Lions are still in business 
and have been active during the 
Coronavirus Shutdown.  
What we have done during this time is 
sent the Pendleton Food Pantry a 
monetary donation to help keep shelves 

stocked in this time of extreme need. 
There was an order just placed for 1000 N95 

masks to be purchased. These will be distributed to our 
Senior residents, Pendleton Veterans and Pendleton 
Food Pantry volunteers.  

We have also awarded 8 Pendleton Lions 
Scholarships to Graduating Starpoint Seniors. They are 
Jacob Brooks, Ashleigh Cottrell, Sydney Licata, Molly 
Dineen, Lisa Pusateri, Jack Putney, Emily Reed, and 
Spencer Slote. 

We were not able to hold our Annual Seniors 
Dinner and for the first time in over 50 years our annual 
Fishing Derby was cancelled. Hopefully, we will be able 
to get these back on  our schedule next year.  
 Please watch for the Pendleton Directory being 
delivered to your home in late summer.  It is full of 
information/ads and we are making every effort to have 
all residents and businesses in it and to have it as 
updated as possible. 

As always thank you very much for all your 
support, especially in these trying times.  

Cheryl Smith, Secretary 
Pendleton Lions Website: www.PNYLC.org.  

“I like to see a man proud of the place 
where he lives.  I like to see a man live 
so that his place will be proud of him.” 

- Abraham Lincoln 

“May we think of FREEDOM,  
not as the right to do as we please, 

but as the OPPORTUNITY  
to do what is right.” 

“You can’t separate PEACE  
from FREEDOM,  

because no one can be at peace 
unless he has his freedom.” 

- Malcom X 

Happy July 4th! 

“How little do my countrymen 
know what precious blessings 
they are in possession of and 

which no other people on earth 
enjoy!” - Thomas Jefferson 
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TOWN HISTORIAN 
 

 Between spiritual leader 
and intellectual is a space occupied 
by few. The veritable no man’s 
land - a healer with one foot in the 
realm of Heaven and one on earth. 
This is a brief celebration of Father 
Laurence Bastian. 
 Laurence Joseph Bastian 

entered this world on July 15, 1858 to French parents in 
Bitschoffen, Alsace (which alternated, in ownership, 
between France and Germany courtesy of formal 
declarations such as the Treaty of Frankfurt in 1871 and 
the Treaty of Versailles in1919). His formative years 
were spent in France. During this time, he had found the 
path of the priesthood compatible with his life’s mission. 
 His seminary years were spent in Cork, Ireland 
(presumably what is considered the Diocese of Cork and 
Ross) and the African Missions in Lyon, France. 
Laurence would have immersed himself in (for the better 
part of a decade): studying the bible, meditating on 
catechism, fasting and any other appropriate measure to 
prepare him for life as a clergyman. The hard work paid 
off when he was ordained a priest on July 26, 1884. 
 The newly christened Father Bastian was sent to 
the content of Africa. His focus were the inhabitants of 
Dahomey (a French territory; later Benin) who were 
notorius for their unpredictability. Despite bouts with 
malaria and diseases endemic to Dahomey, he found a 
common bond with the people. This resulted in the 
baptism of several thousand individuals. Their language, 
previously undocumented, he took careful strides to 

preserve (his books are currently housed in the British 
Library, the first of their kind). 
 In 1898, he was welcomed at the Diocese of 
Buffalo. In 1909, he replaced Father Fricker as head of 
Good Shepherd parish. Good Shepherd was Father 
Bastian’s home for the next 18 years. Under his guidance, 
the parish blossomed. With a new coat of paint and a 
fully electrified viscera, Good Shepherd was relatively 
modernized by 1920. Father Bastian made it his duty to 
organize revenue to ensure the nuns and priests salaries 
were up to date.  Between 1922 to 1926, all gutters lining 
the convent, rectory and parish were also replaced.  Out 
with the old, in with the new - the original organ was sold 
and an electric one took its place by 1926.  It was the 
crowning glory of its first concert (with a reception to 
follow)! 
 On a Tuesday morning  (October 25, 1927), he 
was preparing himself for morning mass when apoplexy 
struck.  He gave up the ghost.  In the aftermath, he left 
behind two siblings (locally - abroad unknown) and was 
predeceased by his father, Joseph.  The funeral celebrant 
was Father August Wiese (priest of St. Mary’s, 
Lockport).  His final resting place is in St. John 
Neumann’s Cemetery at Good Shepherd Parish. 
 In closing, Padraig –Go raibh céad mile maith 
agat!  A warm “thank you” to some unnamed individuals 
that aided in this endeavor and as always, the people of 
Pendleton (possibly beyond?) that have any questions, 
corrections or additions:   

Carissa Smith - CSmith @pendletonny.us 
Phone  - (716) 342-9767 

God Bless.  
 

10 Interesting Facts about the GREAT LAKES 
 

1. Lake Superior is the largest freshwater lake in the world by surface area. 
2. Lake Michigan’s shore is home to the largest freshwater sand dunes in the 

world. 
3. The Great Lakes are the largest freshwater system in the world. 
4. More than 20% of all the world’s freshwater is in the Great Lakes. 
5. Lake Superior contains half the water in all the Great Lakes. 
6. Lake Michigan is the only Great Lake that is entirely within U.S. territory. 
7. The Empire State Building would sink beneath the surface of Lake Superior. 
8. The Great Lakes Region is the primary water source for more than 40 million 

people. 
9. Michigan has the most freshwater coastline of any U.S. state. 
10. Lake Michigan has a ‘Bermuda Triangle’ of its own. 
 

Michigan.org/article/trip-idea/great-lakes-fun-facts 
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Stop in and purchase your 
PENDLETON PROUD decal at the 
Town Clerk’s office for just $2.00 

Why advertise in the  
Pendleton Home Town News? 

 

Target over 2,700 local households while 
supporting the community 

 

Full year discount: Get 4 ads for the price of 3 
(start with any issue) 

 

Change your ad in each issue to fit the season 
(layout is always free) 

 

Coupons & special offers encouraged 

Town Hall Phone Extensions 
TOWN HALL 625-8833 EXT. 

ASSESSOR - Jim 116 

BUILDING/ASSESSOR CLERK - Kim 131 

BUILDING INSP/CODE ENF - Ron 115 

BUILDING INSP/CODE ENF - Joe 114 

DEPUTY TOWN CLERK - Noreen 110 

JUDGE KEVIN MACK 128 

JUDGE MACK'S CLERK - Jim 119 

JUDGE EDMUND MAZIARZ 117 

JUDGE MAZIARZ'S CLERK - Patti 120 

PLANNING BOARD - John 125 

SUPERVISOR - Joel 113 

SUPERVISOR'S SECRETARY - Claudia 121 

TOWN CLERK - Debbie 112 

WATER BILLING - Rita 111 

PUBLIC WORKS 625-8033   

DEPUTY TOWN CLERK - Stephanie 109 

Fun Facts About GEORGE WASHINGTON for Kids 
 

He is the only President to have a state named after him. 
He is the only president that never lived in the White House. 
 George Washington set the example for all other 
presidents by establishing the yearly State of the Union speech, 
how the nation would negotiate treaties with other countries, 
and he decided how a president would select and get advice 
from cabinet members, among many other policies.  
 After his death, on December 14, 1797, George 
Washington was praised as being “First in war, first in peace, 
and first in the hearts of his Countrymen.” 
 

Kids.NationalGeographic.com 
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WENDELVILLE FIRE COMPANY 
 

Greetings from your neighbors and friends at 
Wendelville Volunteer Fire Company!  How things can 
change in such a short time!  Along with you we have 
been forced to adapt and change how we do things during  
the pandemic.  We still respond to each and every call, 
although how we do it is more methodical to protect both 
the patient and rescuer to a higher degree.  Things are 
surely more focused and stricter.  Not a bad thing... 

Proud to announce the three winners of our 
scholarship program this year; Sydney Licata, Jacob 
Brooks and Jack Putney.  Congratulations on your 
excellent essays…and for being part of the class of 
2020!! 

We are trying our best to return to “normalcy” – 
whatever that means in today’s terms.  Like all of us 
when Covid 19 struck we had to change a lot of plans and 
we’ve been trying to make up some of the activities by 
changing the format to virtual or social distancing.  We 
did our Sportsman’s Raffle virtually and while it did 
work, the excitement and fun atmosphere were missing. 

We are trying to do the Lobsterfest as a drive 
through event, but haven’t settled on a date and haven’t 
exact plans as yet.  Watch our sign in front of Hall 1 to 
see updates. 

Harvest Moon, being an outdoor event, should be 
do-able, hopefully.  We are searching to come up with 
ways to maintain social distancing at the post-race party.  
We think we can do it!! You will find an application 
below; don’t hesitate to fill it out and send it in.  Please 
bring your mask and if anything does change, you will be 
notified, and Save September 9th for the Race!! For both 
activities watch our sign at Hall 1 or go to the Pendleton 
site on the web for updates!! 

Yes, we now must help each other.  Our Annual 
Fund has been begun again! The drive runs through 
December 2020, so please consider a donation to help the 
Fire Company.  The Wendelville firefighters donated 
$1,000 to the Pendleton Food Pantry, just because the 
need was great.  One hand washes the other...we’re still 
there when you need us… 

Life will get better, day by day!!! 

Runners JUST DO IT. 
They run for the finish line  

even if someone else  
has reached it first. -Unknown 

“RUNNING is not about being 
better than someone else… 

it’s about being better  
than YOU used to be.” 

Bring your mask, hand sanitizer will be available 
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Thank you for supporting your  Newsletter Advertisers. Due to their support, 
your  “Hometown News” is provided without the use of your tax dollars. 

ASSESSMENT NEWS  
from The Pendleton Assessors Office 

 

 Road construction season, I mean, Summer has 
finally arrived in Niagara County and I am glad we don’t 
have as many limitations on traveling as we had earlier 
this year because of “Virus Protection Protocols”.  It’s not 
like it was but it works well enough for me. Changes 
happen all the time, some good, some not so good but I 
haven’t learned how to control them, so I go along with it.  
 We usually put a list of recent home sales in this 
spot but “The Virus” slowed and then stopped listings, 
showings, offers and closing’s so there weren’t enough 

sales to print here.  Things are getting into a new normal 
and I anticipate the list will be back for the Autumn 
Newsletter. 
 This summer The Assessor’s Office will be on the 
road updating the towns parcel photos for the Real 
Property System that is used in our office.  If you see 
somebody in a white SUV with Town of Pendleton plates 
or a sign saying “Town Assessor” on the back, that is just 
us getting an exterior shot of the houses on your street.  
We do drive slowly and stop a lot, but we do try to stay 
out of everybody’s way. 

5556 Davison Rd 
Lockport, NY 14094 

Lisa Blas, PT, OCS, Cert. MDT 
(716) 433-3368 

www.advantagephysicaltherapy.org  

“If it doesn’t challenge you… 
it won’t change you.” 

- Fred DeVito 

JUST RUN… 
It’s very hard to understand 

 in the beginning that the whole idea is 
not to beat the other runners.  

Eventually you learn the competition is 
against the little voice inside you that 

wants to quit. 

“If you run, you are a runner.  
It doesn’t matter how fast  

or how far.” 
- John Bingam 

“Your body will argue that there really 
is no justifiable reason to continue. 

Your only recourse is to call on your 
spirit, which fortunately functions 

independently of logic.” 
- Tim Noakes 
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TOWN CLERK  
 

 So, things didn’t go quite as we 
had planned!  The very unexpected 
PAUSE in New York State resulted in 
many cancellations in and around the 
town.  This leaves us all wondering when 

life will be back to normal. I am hoping that the 
precautions that we have taken will help us get back to 
“normal” very soon.  I miss seeing the residents in the 
Town Hall! 
 The Town Clerk’s office has been fully 
functioning even without face-to-face interactions.  We 
are still able to process marriage licenses, parking permits 
for persons with disabilities, vendor permits, certified 
copies of birth, death and marriage certificates, dog 
licenses, water bill payments, etc. Some transactions can 
be completed online while others can be done by mail or 
drop-off at the Town Hall.  (Please note that a small 
convenience fee will be charged when making payments 
online.)  Please give the Town Clerk’s office a call at 
716-625-8833, ext. 110, if you have any questions. 
 At the time of this writing however, we are not 
able to issue sporting licenses.  Customers can order or 
renew sporting licenses by calling the NYS DEC call 
center at 1-866-933-2257.  When ordering through the 
call center, you will be given a transaction number which 
can be written down and used as a license or registration 
when fishing.  Licenses can also be ordered online at 
https://decals.dec.ny.gov/DECALSCitizenWeb/
loginregister.htm.  If licenses are ordered online, you will 
have the option to have a license sent by mail and/or 
email to print immediately.  You will also have the option 
of writing down your transaction number for a fishing 
license or marine registry.  Please contact the NYS DEC 
directly with any questions. 

TENTATIVELY SCHEDULED 
RABIES IMMUNIZATION CLINICS FOR 2020 

 

You can pre-register for the Rabies Immunization Clinic 
online at: http://www.niagaracounty.com/health/Services/
Environmental-Health/Rabies/Rabies-Clinic 
 

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE – TOWN HALL CLOSED 

 
TRASH COLLECTION HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 

FOR JULY-AUGUST-SEPTEMBER 

 
 Don’t forget, the Recycling & Trash Collection 
Calendar is available on the Town’s website at 
www.pendletonny.us.  You will also find other useful 
resources regarding Recycling & Trash. 
 As always, please feel free to contact me directly 
at 625-8833 ext. 112, if you have any questions, concerns 
or suggestions. 
 Here’s to making the best out of a difficult 
situation – get outside and enjoy your family, the fresh air 
and most importantly stay healthy! 

Debbie Maurer 
    dmaurer@pendletonny.us 

SATURDAY, JULY 11 Town of Wilson Highway Garage 
9:00 am – 11:00 am 3356 Wilson-Cambria Road, Town of Wilson 

Independence Day Holiday July 3rd 
Labor Day September 7th 

HOLIDAY DATE EFFECT 
Labor Day Monday,  

September 7th 
Garbage will be delayed until  
Wednesday, September 9th 

Life is like a CAMERA... 
focus on what’s important, 

capture the good times, 
develop from the negatives 

and if things don’t work 
out…take another shot. 
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When experience matters, call 
Diane Hazelet 

Howard Hanna Real Estate Services 
Licensed Associate Real Estate Broker 
Www.DianeHazelet.howardhanna.com 

716.868.0914 

A Proven Professional 

3195 Niagara Falls Boulevard 
Amherst, NY 14228 

Experience 
       Passion 
        Integrity 
             ...Neighbor 



12 

 

Now in our New Location! 
 

3976 Lockport-Olcott Road, Suite C 
Lockport, New York 

info@kaxsolutions.com 

716.514.4567 
 

For all your printing, mailing and  
marketing needs! 

 

Mention this ad and pay only 
19¢ full color copies  

(orders of 100 or more) 
Proudly serving Lockport, Pendleton  
and Western New York over 30 years  


